
St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission 

July 14, 2022 

 

The St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission met at the Welcome Center.  In attendance were Tim Clouatre, 

Bryan LeBlanc, Lauren Jarvi and Andy Dussault   
  
Meeting called to order by Lauren at 8:03 AM.   

 

Tim moved to approve the minutes of the June 9, 2022 meeting.  Seconded by Lauren  Approved by T&L 

 

Policies and Procedures and the fee schedule on now on the town website, located with the Agendas and 

Minutes under the Public meetings Calendar. 

 

We discussed the quote from Anair re monument cleaning at Ayer Hawkins and CVBY.  We learned that 

the method used involves pressure wash and bleach solution.  There are concerns about this method and 

how it might impact the various different monument stone materials.  Bryan reached out to Tom Giffen 

from VOCA who confirmed strong reservations about this method. Lauren offered to reach out to folks at 

Peacham Cemetery and Lyndon Center Cemetery, both of which hired Anair to do cleaning.  We may 

meet again prior to our regular August meeting to resolve this matter. 

 

We discussed the reports from Truline for Grove and CVBY.  It was agreed that more detail will be 

needed to make the maps and burial listings useful.  Lauren will reconnect with Shane to see what else he 

can provide that will make the reports more useful to us. 

 

Lauren will attend the DAR cemetery day in Concord next weekend.  Tim and Bryan have other 

commitments 

 

The annual financial report from Ridgeline Wealth Management was reviewed.  No action was required, 

and none taken.  

 

Bryan moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:00, seconded by Tim.  Approved by B&T. 

 

Our next meeting will be on August 18 

 

 

 

 


